East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission July 21, 2016 meeting at 6:30 p.m. at the Joseph N. Goff House 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Carol Lane, Betty Sennett, Shirley Brooks, Mindy Mills Maynard and Melissa Pionzio and new EHACC member Pat Riccio present; regrets Phyllis Martin and Kevin Gunning
Call to Order
Approval of minutes from June 16 meeting
No Public Comment
Old Business
a.       Grant Update – One of the $500 grant was awarded to Blackledge Music which is planning a musical event at the East Hampton Public Library. Melissa will email Blackledge and learn if she has booked or paid anyone for the concert. If so bills can be submitted her bills to the town finance department or to Carol. Carol said grant monies could be encumbered through a purchase order in the future so that there won’t be an issue when the budget fiscal year starts afresh on July 1. Carol will find out if that can be done now, for Blackledge. The art purchase award which was purchased in June, also must be paid to artist Betsy Rich. Betty Sennett will contact Betsy Rich and ask her to submit an invoice. 
b.      Web site – Sue B from the library will be meeting with the finance director to explain our goals and reasons for creating a web site for EHACC. Once we get an ok from the town, the web site is ready to go. 
c.       Thank you to Wade Russo – Carol plans to give him a thank you card for his presentation at the library. 
d.      Art Purchase Award – the commission has selected a painting by local artist Betsy Rich, which will be hung in the Youth & Family Services Department offices. The $300 painting still must be paid for through the town. Melissa will contact youth and family services about a date for a hanging reception, and the location of the painting. 
e.      Artist’s studio – the church hall is not available on the Oct. 22 date that had been planned. Oct. 15 and 29 are available. Betty suggested Oct. 29 because it will still be reasonably warm. The event would be held from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Melissa will put a call to artists in the paper. 
New Business – none at this time
Financial Report – no new bills, grant money payments addressed 
Commissioners Reports & Event Announcements – Chatham Historical Society house tour on Sept. 22, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Public Comment – none
New member Pat Riccio shared about herself, she’s a 30-plus year East Hampton resident, has two grown sons, helped her artist husband with his work, he was the director of the CT Academy of Fine Arts and she helped him in the background for many years. She is a gardener, which is her passion. Her husband creates art miniatures. 
Adjourn – 7:30 p.m.
